

Upper Hopton Cricket Club Committee Meeting Minutes –

Monday 6th May 2019 7.30 – 9.10pm



UPPER HOPTON C.C.

PRESENT –

Ian Heaton, Tracey Thompson, Richard Wood, Jack Carson, Rob Wild, Steve Hemmingway

APOLOGIES - *Eric Conyers, David Stones, John Stanger, Matthew Broadbent*

MATTERS ARISING

None from last meeting

Minutes from last meeting proposed by Rob Wild and seconded by Jack Carson

CORRESPONDENCE

20/20 tickets have to be applied for and is more complicated this year

SENIOR CRICKET

No issues we are aware of.

Received £1000 from One Community to go towards the practice nets

JUNIOR CRICKET

Rob has been to Hopton Primary School with flyers for the junior cricket and spoken to the head teacher.

All Stars should have started on 14th but has now been put back to 29th now as we only have 4 so far.

Alex is due to go into Battyeford School so we will wait to see if we get anymore. Rob has also been in touch with Mirfield Cricket club as they had extra last year and could possibly send some our way.

LEAGUE REPORT

There has been no meeting

MARKETING REPORT	
<p><i>Rob to claim gift aid on donations</i></p> <p><i>The advertising sign is still to put back up but the fence has blown down.</i></p> <p><i>Race night to be arranged in August.</i></p> <p><i>Other events planned are –</i></p> <p><i>Saturday 1st June – Poker night</i></p> <p><i>Saturday 13th July – Gin Night</i></p> <p><i>Saturday 27th July – BBQ</i></p> <p><i>Rob to do tickets for BBQ</i></p> <p><i>Rob to arrange a social media meeting with Tracey and John</i></p> <p><i>Queried shirts still not received (they have since arrived)</i></p>	RW
ADMIN REPORT	
<i>Nothing to report</i>	
CLUBHOUSE REPORT	
<p><i>Windows in the clubhouse need to be cleaned and one of the front windows has condensation inside as does the fire door</i></p> <p><i>Richard to contact Tony to see if this is something he could do.</i></p>	RW
GROUND REPORT	
<p><i>All looking good.</i></p> <p><i>Steve Hemmingway has raked the car park but this still needs more work as behind the gate is a mess.</i></p> <p><i>Fruit trees to come from Kirklees and Gorse bushes to plant</i></p> <p><i>Ian to contact Kirklees with regards to the grass cuttings being left.</i></p> <p><i>Rob will ask the advisory service too.</i></p> <p><i>Chappelows will do more work on the ground in September.</i></p> <p><i>There is a clip missing from one of the pipe on the Covers.</i></p>	IH RW
FUNDRAISING	
<i>See Marketing</i>	
250 CLUB DRAW	
<p><i>261 – R Wild - £50</i></p> <p><i>143 – A Gallagher - £30</i></p> <p><i>192 – S Wood - £20</i></p>	

A.O.B	
<i>None</i>	
DATE OF NEXT MEETING – Monday 3rd June 7.30pm <i>Due to low numbers at recent meetings we discussed looking at changing the day of the monthly meetings to enable more people to attend. Please could everyone send in their preferred evening so we can look at the possibilities? Thank you.</i>	